CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AUGUST 6, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Tuesday, August 6, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Pat Simonson, Mary Fennern, Kelly Pierson and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones. Jeremiah Frasher was absent.
Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

 Fennern moved to approve the minutes of the regular July 2nd meeting. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Simonson moved to pay all bills as presented. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Owen Todd from Bolton & Menk, Inc. was present to update the council on the Lead Service Line Inventory, all services on the residential side have been inspected and there were no galvanized or lead service lines found. There are 27 services on the street side that are unknown, these will be researched to see what materials were used when the lines were all installed.
Fire Department report was given by Jeremy Schwanke.

· Thermo cameras were discussed, the Fire Department is currently testing one out and if they like it the cost would be $2,700.00 to purchase it. Jeremy will report back to council before purchase.
· Fennern moved to purchase new decals for the Fire Department doors in the amount of $500.00 from Tyler Davis. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Maintenance report.
· Two bids have been received for the replacement of the PLC at the well house due to a lightning strike. The League of Minnesota Cities has approved the bid from Telemetry Process Controls, Inc. in the amount of $22,754.00 for the purchase. The city will have to pay a $250.00 deductible.
· The hole that was in front of the bridge on the River Road has been filled, the road will remain closed until all repairs have been made.
· New security cameras have been installed on the city building and at the campground, the other cameras for downtown will be installed in a couple weeks.

· The snow hauler needs a new fuel pump. 

Pierson moved to approve a land use permit at 350 S. Dotson St. for a 10’x12’ chain link fence. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Pierson moved to adjourn. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Tara Jones
City Clerk-Treasurer  
